2_,!}i /L _
ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT AGENCY

All communications should be addressed to "The Director General”
685/686 Lorraine Drive/Faber Road, Bluffhill,

P O Box CY 385, Causeway, Harare

Harare

Telephone 08677006244; E-mail: registry@ema.co.zw,

22 April 2021.

Acting Director AGRITEX
Attention: Mr. S Tapererwa

Acting Director Livestock Production Department
Attention: Mr. Mhinduro

Director Livestock and Meat Advisory Council
Attention: Dr. R Mano

Chairperson Horticulture Development Council
Attention: Ms. L Neilsen

Director Zimbabwe Farmers Union
Attention: Mr. P Zakariya

Director Commercial Farmers Union
Attention: Mr. M Clark

Director Zimbabwe National Farmers Union
Attention: Mr. E Dunhe

Chief Executive Officer Rural Local Authorities Association
Attention: Mr. Masirere

RE: VELD FIRE PREVENTION REMINDERS
The 2021 fire prediction is indicating that 65.2% of the country is in the high risk while 24.7%

of the country will be in the extreme risk to fire outbreak because of the high biomass as a
result of the normal to above normal rainfall in the 2020/21 season. Veld fires however, destroy

the environment, life, and property and food security.

TOGETHER - PROTECTING THE ENVIRONMENT
Amb. F.Z. Chideya (Chairperson); Mr C Chitindi (Vice Chairperson); Mr N Mushangwe (Member): Ms M Mayahle
(Member); Mr | D Kunene (Member); Mr A Matiza (Member); Mr T K Hove (Member);Prof E Gandiwa (Member);
Mr.A Chigona (Member)




It is against this background that the Environmental Management Agency (EMA), or collective
action in the prevention of veld fires through encouraging farmers to;

1. Construct standard fire guards in and around farms
2. Avoid starting a fire outside residential property between 31 July and 31 October

3. Put out all fires fire that would have occurred and report the case to ZRP, EMA or Forestry

Commission.

4. Undertake controlled early burning

5. Form, train and equip firefighting teams

Let's work together and maintain the integrity of the environment will enhancing food security.

Your usual cooperation on this will be greatly appreciated.
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